
 

Feeding of learners in December 2021 
 

 
 

TO  : DISTRICT DIRECTORS 

   : CES – ESSS 

   : SCHOOL PRINCIPALS 

   : NSNP MONITORS 

FROM  : DIRECTOR – NATIONAL SCHOOL NUTRITION PROGRAMME 

DATE  : 03 DECEMBER 2021 

SUBJECT  : FEEDING OF LEARNERS DECEMBER 2021 

1. The purpose of this memorandum is to give guidance to schools on how to make 

provision for feeding of learners that are still coming to school after finishing their 

examinations.  

2. It must be noted that the school calendar ends on December 15th. 

3. Furthermore, there is a Court Order (Equal Education) which instructs the feeding of 

learners until the end of the school term. 

4. The directorate is aware of the feeding days as per the approved Business Plan. 

5. It is also no secrete that most schools show huge amounts of surplus (in terms of the 

latest reconciliation conducted by finance section). 

6. School are hereby instructed to take all reasonable steps to ensure that learners 

receive a nutritious meal until 15 December 2021.  

7. NSNP monitors must ensure that all reports of feeding during this period are 

scrutinised and the numbers are collated and submitted as soon as schools open. 

8. For any enquiries please contact M. Ketile (NSNP) (linky.ketile@ecdoe.gov.za)  

      3 December 2021 
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